Dana-Howard-Weekley Post 130 Newsletter April 2017

Commander's Corner:

First, I want to welcome our newest Bartender, Sarah, to the family! She will be working a few shifts as she gets her feet wet, so if you are asked for your membership card by an unfamiliar face, please don't feel bad since she is just doing her job as she gets to know everyone.

The northern Members are beginning to head back north, and we will miss them until the fall. The schedule for the summer calls for Post maintenance and a good scrub cleaning. If you have extra paint, paint brushes, unwanted tools, tile, wood, or other building supplies, please consider donating them to the Post instead of throwing them out. We'll be looking to renovate the Dining Hall this summer and need all the support we can get.

The month of April means that the Member organizations will be taking their first officer slates at this month's meetings. If you have ever considered being an active Member of the Post, please come to the next scheduled meeting and get on the ballot! There are vacancies in each group and much needed help is always appreciated!

I want to personally thank Joe and Michelle Ragen for the Wednesday meals they have been cooking up. They both need to be on the next Top Chef episode! If you are looking for a culinary delight on the first and third Wednesday, please don't hesitate to try them out, you will not be dissatisfied!

The Riders are hosting a very big event this month. Even if you are not a Rider, your donation goes straight to the Legacy Fund, a Legion Scholarship for those children of servicemen and women who have died while serving, a truly worthy cause. Please consider dropping them a few dollars, which will go a long way.

As always, there is too much to include in the newsletter. Make sure you "like" our Facebook page to get all the weekly updates at "American Legion post 130," and you can get the newsletters and calendars on our website at www.legionpost130.com.

For God and Country,

Matt Kindermann, Commander Post 130

The Lounge:

The Lounge opens at 9am every day of the week!

Show Me the Money is on Tuesday and Thursday nights at 6:30p. All men drink on happy hour prices from 6-9p for Tuesday Men's Night!

<u>Karaoke</u> is every WED, FRI and SAT at 7pm, starting with Phil on each Wednesday, then join Steve, and Randy on alternating weekends!







Legion & Auxiliary General Meetings are HELD On the 3rd Thursday, at 7:00 P.M.

DAV - 1st Thursday at 7:00 p.m.

Squadron - 2nd Wednesday at 6:00 p.m.

Legion Riders - 1st Wednesday at 7:30 p.m.

From the Auxiliary

As this Auxiliary year is winding down, for the winter residents that will be returning home to the north soon, we hope you ALL have a wonderful summer and will be looking forward to your return to Florida in the Fall!

Sunday April 2 the Auxiliary will be serving a Buffet Breakfast - menu: Sausage gravy/Biscuits, Scrambled eggs, Home Fries, Grits, Bacon, Sausage patties, French toast, Breakfast casserole's, Fruit, Orange Juice and coffee. All you can eat \$8.00 Time 9:00a.m. - 12:00 noon Public Welcome!

Saturday April 1 - Year End Reports are due to District chairman.

Ladies we will need desserts for April 7 - Friday Fish Fry. After this date Fish Fries will be the first Friday of each month until October 1.

April 13 at 7:00 p.m. is our monthly general meeting. Nomination of Auxiliary officers for 2017-2018 year will be held. Please plan to attend this important meeting, it is the future of this Unit.

Wishing you all a Happy Easter.

For God and Country, Linda Teasley President, Unit 130

Premium Drinks including Fireball, Tequila Rose, Patron, and Nassau Rum in stock! Ask the Bartender to make you a shot of Cinnamon Toast Crunch, or a Dirty Girl Scout, the Snake Bites are popular too!

<u>Chili and Chili Dogs</u> available now each night of the week! The chili is homemade, right in the Post kitchen by our very own Chu Chu!

Queen of Hearts is on Wednesday's at 7p and we are at over 1,000 points! Winners present at drawing take the pot, absent winners take 50%.

Burger Burn 1st and 3rd Saturdays of each month, 10:30a-12:30p, served hot off the grill out back!

<u>Pass the Trash</u> is every Monday at 6:30p. The bar top fills up quick, so get there early!

Thank you from your American Legion Post 130 Bartenders, Chu Chu, Donna, Linda, Nancy, Toni, Michelle, and Sarah